OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 22 July 2010
PROJECT-  The Dalles
RESPONSE DATE- 31 July 2010
Description of the problem- Project engineering and maintenance has been working on getting the fishlock operational again as a potential emergency backup water supply for the east fishladder in the event of the fish unit failure.  
With present workload schedule for this coming winter, little to no time will be available to run test during winter outage period.
Type of outage required- No outage required.
Impact on facility operation- No impact to east fishway flow. Will be isolated from east fishway and flushed into cul de sac.
Length of time for repairs- 5-10 mintues.  Would like to test the fishlock as soon as possible.
Expected impacts on fish passage – None. Expect ~500 cfs to be discharged into the cul de sac for 5-10 minutes. With the short duration of test it is not expected to have any false attraction to this location.
Comments from agencies- 
CRITFC------Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:LORT@critfc.org] 
Sent: Friday, July 23, 2010 11:29 AM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: official coordination- TDA fishlock flush
no problem with this one.
NOAA Fisheries (personal communication)- Gary Fredricks indicated he was ok with the test since it is of such short duration.  
Final results- based on comments received, TDA will move forward with the fishlock test.
Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 














































